Monthly report – Projects Abroad Human Rights Office - December 2010
Accra, Ghana

Legal Clinic - PAHO partnered with Legal Aid Scheme to present to a community issues regarding marriage and inheritance laws which can be confusing.  After the presentations given by PAHO, LAS had a table where any legal questions could be asked privately.  A PAHO volunteer at LAS took notes for each case.  Two PAHO volunteers are working with LAS to follow-up with these queries.  The volunteers are being trained in mediation so that next month PAHO can go to the communities and hold a day for mediations. 

Moree - As additional steps to the community development in Moree, PAHO volunteers held a community-wide PTA meeting giving presentations on the importance of basic education and alternatives to education if the family cannot afford it for a term.  We also used the opportunity to get a head count of students.  This will be used for the second PTA meeting where PAHO plans on donating an exercise book per student.  

HR Focal Trainings - Three more HR focal training sessions were held this month.  One training continued with the new trend of training teachers and disseminating a Human Rights Activity Booklet for teachers to use as a supplement to human rights lectures.  The other two training sessions in two separate communities had participants which were either in or just completed university.  This population is essential to reach as they can be influential to both the child and adult population.  All of the HR Focal Training completed with this demographic have been successful in which the trainees contact PAHO for additional community advocacy with pertinent issues specific to that particular community.

Community Advocacy - This week was an example of HR Focal Trainees contact PAHO to conduct community advocacy on certain issues.  PAHO worked in Osuwem and Dodowa raising awareness alongside the focal persons as well as the local assembly man.  Issues included domestic violence, child maintenance, marriage, education, and child labour.

Immigrant Begging - Volunteers spent time writing a detailed research design for the project.  They are now solidify methodology and will begin primary research on the light-skinned immigrant child beggars from Niger in January.  

Cape Town, South Africa
It has been a quiet month for PAHRO as the numbers of volunteers decreased and the Christmas and New Year period caused many businesses and schools that we work with to be closed. This meant that many of our social outreach programmes have been unable to operate throughout December
However the Sports Day that was being organised by one of our volunteers last month took place at the beginning of December and all volunteers went along and took part. A number of games were played with just over 100 children from Khayelitsha. We were able to secure food donations so that all the children were fed as well as receive a food parcel to take home with them to their families. 

· Bonnytoun – For the first part of December volunteers continued to visit Bonnytoun and interact with the boys there. However as volunteer numbers dwindled visits had to be postponed until a new intake of volunteers arrived in the New Year.
We look forward to welcoming new volunteers in 2011 and being able to get our projects up and running again.

